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TOWN OF MINTO 

DATE:  August 30, 2017 

REPORT TO: Mayor and Council 

FROM: Mike McIsaac, Roads Foreman 

SUBJECT: Municipal Curb Painting for Visual Needs Student  

 

STRATEGIC PLAN: 

7.9   Upgrade community facilities to ensure access is available for persons of all abilities in 

compliance with applicable regulations keeping in mind community need, affordability and 

standards for communities of similar size. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

A letter was received from the Upper Grand District School Board UGDSB requesting to paint 

the municipal curb around Norwell District Secondary School at 135 Cumberland Street in 

Palmerston to assist with student with blind/low vision accommodations to be made by the 

School Board. (See attached request letter) 

 

COMMENTS: 

The letter includes a sketch showing the requested areas to be painted as the east side of 

Cumberland from Main Street to Raglan Street as well as a small portion of the west side. 

The south side of Raglan Street form Cumberland Street to York Street and small portion of 

the west side of York Street between Raglan and Main Street also being proposed by 

UGDSB. . 

 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 

There are no financial considerations, the cost for the painting and upkeep would be the 

responsibility of the Upper Grand District School Board. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That Council receives the Road Foreman’s Report dated August 30, 2017 regarding 

Municipal Curb Painting for Visual Needs Student and approves the Upper Grand District 

School Board painting a 4" yellow line along the top of the concrete municipal curbs in the 

area outlined in the report subject to the Board maintaining the painting. 

 

 

__________________________        

Mike McIsaac       

Road Foreman       

     


